UNAPPROVED MINUTES

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

NAPLES SANDPIPER BAY CLUB, INC.

NAPLES, FL 34112

MARCH 13, 2003

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Fitzpatrick called the meeting to order at 1:00 P.M.

2. DETERMINATION OF QUORUM/CONFIRMATION OR PROPER NOTICE

The Secretary, Eleanor Busch, called the roll of the Board of Directors. The following directors were present: George Fitzpatrick, President, John Marabello, Vice-President, Eleanor Busch, Secretary, Marc Hamel, Treasurer, Kurt Ott, Director, Harold Klote, Director, Alfred Alves, Director. Those present constituted a quorum. The Manager, Priscilla Doane advised that the notice of the meeting had been posted in accordance with the By-laws and statutory  requirements.

3. 03-04 FISCAL YEAR BUDGET

George Fitzpatrick revised the budget and explained the figures.


PURCHASE OF OFFICE EQUIPMENT: There was a discussion on acquiring a fireproof file cabinet. The cost is in last year’s budget.

MOTION: John Marabello made a motion to purchase a fireproof file cabinet. Harold Klote seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. Not to exceed $800.00.

A bookkeeper has been hired to work a few hours a week.


MANAGEMENT PAYROLL: a 5% increase was proposed.

MOTION: John Marabello moved to allow 5% on the budget for next year’s Management payroll. Alfred Alves seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Continuation of the budget review

4. DRYER VENT BIDS

George Fitzpatrick explained and described the different options for dryer vent bids. A discussion follows and it is suggested to recommend to the owners to replace their dryer hose.

MOTION: Kurt Ott made a motion to retable the dryer vent bids and Eleanor Busch seconded the motion.

AIR CONDITION BOXES- Board decided it was individual owners responsibility.

STEPS STRIPE is a safety factor. Everyone agreed to discuss this matter further

EROSION. Kurt Ott explained how the erosion beds were made. John Marabello mentioned that a complete inspection was done to check erosion under air condition boxes. There are broken doors on wire boxes.  Marc Hamel mentioned that he had not seen the work to repair the erosion and could not vote on that matter.

George Fitzpatrick asked the Board if they had any questions on the proposed Budget. Discussion continued on varied subjects such as reserves and insurance fees.

MOTION: Eleanor Busch moves to accept the new insurance and John Marabello seconded. The motion passed unanimously.  OTC is the agent.

CORRESPONDENCE TO BOARD

It was suggested to the Board to have additional meetings to keep everyone informed. One of the suggestions was to have Town Hall meetings and also to have more meetings of the Board and the committees, or have a Manager’s report so that the Board remained aware of what goes on.  Other subjects were discussed.

FIRE ALARM

Wires were cut in a unit. The Manager charged the owner for repairs. Sent bill to owner for $135.00.

MOTION:  a motion was made by Kurt Ott for the Board to approve the Manager’s decision and seconded by John Marabello.

Recess was taken to tour the erosion beds site at 2:45 P.M. 

Board members agreed to repair erosion beds.

Continuation of the meeting at 3:00 P.M.

George Fitzpatrick suggested having a Town Hall meeting at the Club House at 7:00 P.M. on March 24th, 2003. A meeting to approve the Budget on March 28 at 10:00 A.M. 

Assessment for the roof was discussed.

MOTION: A motion was made by John Marabello to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Eleanor Busch and passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 3:20 P.M.
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